
Friday 26  Septemberth

KS2 Author Visit

Monday 29  Septemberth

Parent Forum Meeting 2.30pm

Tuesday 30  Septemberth

PTFA AGM Meeting 17.00

Wednesday 1  Octoberst

Open Day for New Foundation Parents 
15.30-16.30 16.30-17.30

1  & 2  October st nd

Individual & family photos

WC 6  October th

Harvest & Halloween Quiz Collection 

Tuesday 7  October th

Bring your Parents to Phonics (EYFS)
9.00 - 10.00

Wednesday 15  Octoberth

Year 4 Harvest Assembly 

Thursday 16  October th

Year 2 Harvest Assembly 

Tuesday 21  Octoberst

Year 3 Stone age Day
Halloween Quiz

Wednesday 22  October nd

Open Day for New Foundation Parents 
15.30-16.30 16.30-17.30

Thursday 23  October rd

Whole School Flu Vaccinations 
Year 5 WW2 Day
School closes for Half Term 

Monday 3  November rd

School Re-opens for Autumn Term 2

Headteacher’s MessageDiary dates 
Dates for the academic year can be
 found on our website 

 Friday 19  September 2025th
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Anchor News

We have had another busy week in school.
On Tuesday we welcomed the author Shane
Hegarty, who shared his new book with our
younger children. They asked him some very
interesting questions and he shared that he
really enjoyed spending time with us. A huge
thanks to Mrs Hodgson and Elaine from Book
and bean in Kirkham for organising this.
We have two upcoming events, our Parent
Forum on Monday 29  September at 2.30pm
and our PTFA AGM on Tuesday 30
September at 5pm. Both are in school. The
Parent Forum is an opportunity for you as
parents to share your views and to
participate in decision making processes, it
also provides an opportunity for us to share
and discuss ideas with you. The PTFA
supports us by raising extra funds through
annual events. We would welcome new
members to both.

th

th

A huge thanks to Maddie and Alice in Y6 for
demonstrating our school values so
wonderfully. Recently, they went out of their
way to help a member of the public in need,
showing kindness, responsibility, and
community spirit. Their thoughtful actions
reflect the very best of our school, and we
are incredibly proud of them!

Have a lovely weekend,
Mrs Barr
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Anchor News

Foundation Year 2Year 1

Year 4Year 3 Year 6Year 5

This week in picturesThis week in pictures

Year 6 had a very exciting visit
from Mr Careless, Headteacher of
Montgomery, to tell us all about

Montgomery Academy.
⭐️⭐️⭐️⭐️⭐️

This week, the children have enjoyed
learning about the Eat Well Guide

and planning their meals to include
foods from each section to help

maintain a healthy, balanced diet!

Exploring our provision in
Foundation Stage 

In continuous provision, we have
been creating party hats for
Winnie's Birthday (the main

character in our English book this
week). 

The children had a great time
creating patterns using 3D

shapes and paint... ready for our
surprise! 

In Year 2 science the children
have been sorting out different
types of food and discussing

what a healthy diet looks like. This
is a great opportunity to discuss
different types of food at home

and to encourage them to design
and even make their own healthy

meals.

In Year 3 we have been using
practical resources in maths to

help us with our learning.

Life Education speaking to year 5
about Time for Change. 



Attendance

Matters

Attendance

Matters
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Attendance Incentives and Rewards
 

Our average school attendance across last
year was 95.7%, which was above the

national average. We were proud of this
achievement and would like to improve this

further this year. 
Attendance per class is shared and

celebrated in whole-school assembly each
week and the class with the highest
attendance are presented with our

attendance award to display proudly on their
classroom door. The class who has won the
weekly attendance award the most times
across a term win the Attendance Reward.
Previous awards have included a trip to the
cinema and an attendance party in school!

Thank you for your ongoing support to ensure your child achieves the best possible school
attendance.

All schools have a responsibility to monitor and improve attendance across their school community. We are committed to this
responsibility and ensuring that children receive the education to which they are entitled. It is vital that children are in school every

day if they are well enough.

At the end of each term, children who
have achieved 100% attendance

receive a special 100% attendance
badge. 100% attendance across one

term earns the children a bronze
badge. If they achieve 100%

attendance across two terms, they
receive a silver badge and anyone

who achieves 100% attendance across
the entire year, receives a special gold
badge. Last year, Mrs Hylton presented
329 bronze badges,  121 silver badges
and 41 gold badges and she is hoping

to beat that number this year. 

Weekly Attendance

Well done
Well done to Year 1, who have the highest
year group attendance AGAIN this week.
Well done also to Class 7, who won our
highest attendance award this week.



Polite reminder
School finishes at 3:10pm
for EYFS and 3:15pm for
the rest of the school.
With 630 children to
safely dismiss, the

process can take a little
time. We kindly ask for

your patience and
understanding as our

staff work hard to ensure
every child is released
safely and securely.
Thank you for your
continued support.

Plea for help
We’re currently exploring opportunities
to fund some exciting new projects at

school. If you or someone you know has
connections or contacts who may be
able to support us—whether through

donations or other means—please get
in touch with the school office. Every bit

of help makes a huge difference.
Thank you for your continued

support

Polite notice
We kindly remind all parents

and carers that our school is a
strictly no smoking site, which
includes the use of vapes and

e-cigarettes.
Thank you for helping us

maintain a safe and healthy
environment for all our children,

staff, and visitors
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After School Activities
Sports Club - Wednesday 

Notices 

Junior Leadership Team News

Choir - Monday

Hello, from the Junior Leadership Team we’re so happy that everyone has enjoyed the
first few weeks of school. Today we’d love to tell you about year one’s exiting milestone in

school!
Recently, they have been learning about the human body and have been enjoying their
lessons on eyes! As well as this, they have been reading about Winnie’s dream birthday

and writing their own Dream party.
They have also been learning about teamwork and even know the word collaboration! 

Thank you for your time, have a good weekend!

We have been alerted to a fraudulent app in the Apple App Store that mimics ParentPay branding. 

Security and safeguarding are top priorities at ParentPay Group, and we took swift action to report
the app and are working closely with Apple to have it removed. 
 
To date, we have recorded only 2 cases of affected parents.
Please be aware: 

ParentPay does not have an app available for download from any app stores 
To use ParentPay, parents should visit https://www.parentpay.com/ from a mobile phone or
computer 
After logging in, parents can save a shortcut onto their phone’s home screen 

This message is for awareness only, so you can confidently and quickly respond to any parent
queries. 
 
Yours sincerely,
ParentPay Group Customer Service Team

https://cjvxk04.na1.hubspotlinks.com/Ctc/OP+113/cJVxK04/VWfqnV93CQfVW6lsj9m2fcy2NW8DFYQL5Cw_3BN3fD2DM3qn9qW8wLKSR6lZ3pTW8DB5Tv6Knx9sW7M3W571Nr2nnN8H4fg9j0C16W14TcxZ6dsnkdW6XDrg84f6j5jVpTcmx1_N4XmW8RT1n-4x2lcfW8CKvtz44vMXnW9dpVW26BHnTwV468y892szB8W4n4l_D7zsPJNN8X-hT2FpfY1W1KzSfc5l87sXW8-jFTr4RQHwdW5yh07525GgCQW5dhpD416qfJLW4pv2B85MmBV-W6Hwvxr6B9hzPV9WB038nYg6XW5W32dn1CBs8PW76ZY3398zZKCW5Zcfrc2DrYW3W86QbNJ8VQy20W97B58V8-yhjbW84F0BN7KJv-LW1G0sP37Z3pYqW40G-w428CHXnV2ltxc4YKnxZf7f26Dl04
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Notices 



YOUR CHILD’S ANNUAL FLU VACCINATION 2025
( NASAL SPRAY / IM (injectable) option available )

This vaccination is recommended to help protect your child against flu. Flu can be an unpleasant
illness and can cause serious complications. Vaccinating your child will also help protect more
vulnerable family and friends by preventing the spread of Flu. There may be a rebound in Flu levels this
coming winter following low levels in the past 2 years. The vaccination is free and is a quick, simple,
painless spray up the nose.

Please complete the online consent form.

If you DO NOT wish your child to be vaccinated for whatever reason please complete the form stating
NO and the reasons.
Online Consent Form: 

Use the link below to access the online consent form:
www.bthimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu
Enter the unique school code with BP in capital letters
The code for your school is: BP140124
.
Please inform the School Vaccination Team (Not School) of the following on
 •          If your child has steroid tablets prescribed two weeks prior to vaccination.
•          If in the few days prior to vaccination your child has been wheezy.
•          If after consenting you take your child to your GP surgery to receive their vaccination

It is your responsibility to contact the school vaccination team to ensure they do not receive the
immunisation again. Our contact details are:
Blackpool, Wyre & Fylde: 01253 951984
Lancaster & Morecambe: 01524 406672

A leaflet explaining the vaccination programme can be accessed by clicking the following link: Flu
vaccination for children
Yours faithfully,
School Age Vaccination Team
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Notices 

http://www.bthimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/flu-vaccination-leaflets-and-posters/protect-yourself-against-flu-information-for-parents-and-carers-of-preschool-and-primary-school-aged-children
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/flu-vaccination-leaflets-and-posters/protect-yourself-against-flu-information-for-parents-and-carers-of-preschool-and-primary-school-aged-children
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